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PERRYSBURG, OHIO   ZENOBIA SHRINERS September 2023

Shriners 
International

THE ZENOBIA HADJI 
A Record Of The News, Tidings & Events of the Zenobia Shriners,  

Whose Members Are A Part Of 

“THE WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY”

The Pote s Notes 

SERVING  
THE NEED

h 
a 
t

Chaplain’s

OFFICIAL NOTICE OF SEPTEMBER 
STATED MEETING DATE CHANGE 

STATED MEETING CHANGE  

Notice: The September stated 
meeting has been changed to 
SEPTEMBER 7, instead of the 

usual second Thursday. 
Shriners International has 

granted permission for Zenobia 
to change the date. Please mark 

your calendar accordingly. 
ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

Greetings Nobles, 
Welcome back!! Another summer has come and gone. As many 

of you might be aware, our Shrine dues are increasing $20/year for 
the per capita increase of Shriners International that was voted on at 
Imperial Session. With that being said, dues can be paid for 2024 
now with the option to make installment payments. 

I would like to thank everyone who has taken time out of their 
summer to help sell Sportsmen’s Extravaganza tickets at the Riboff, 
tractor pulls and scrap. Another big THANK YOU to those of you 
who helped drive golf carts at the tractor pulls. Please keep selling 
tickets, as this event will be here before we know it and is a big fund-
raiser for our Temple. I also would like to personally thank Bob 
Young for organizing the Mud Hens event, as a great time was had 
by all!.  

We will be hosting Cigars Under the Stars on Saturday, September 
9. It was a great event last year and we plan to have a bonfire this 
year. On Sunday, October 15, the Fall Meat Feztival will return with 
the Fez Burning Ceremony after this event. We also have a Friend-
ship Night scheduled for Friday, October 20, allowing you the op-
portunity to bring friends who may be interested in our fraternity 
and seek out more information. We need to bring in members, if we 
want to stay above 1,000 members and maintain our number of del-
egate votes allotted for us at Imperial. If we go below this number 
we will lose one of our current delegate votes.  

We need many of you to help with planning of several of our 
events, especially the Sportsmen’s Extravaganza. This was a suc-
cessful event previously and is now struggling. We are asking for 
anyone who is interested in any capacity to please reach out to us 
and help make this event a success again. This event takes the hands 
of many and we need you.  

If there is anyone interested in being a dispatcher to find drivers 
to take children to the hospitals, please reach out to me directly. This 
is done remotely by computer and does not involve having to be at 
the Temple. On average, this requires < 5 hours/week. This is the 
reason we are Shriners.  

Yours Truly, 
Todd

This past month I had the op-
portunity to witness several of 
our Nobles who are veterans 
have the chance to take a flight 
in an open cockpit biplane. They 
took part in “Dream Flights,” 
hosted by our Ohio Masonic 
Communities Foundation. These 
flights honor those who have 
served in our nation’s military 
forces. 

Each one of these men were 
over the age of 70. Probably not 
one of these brothers had ever 
been 1,000 plus feet off the 
ground in an open cockpit. And, 
for some of them, they had to 
have assistance just to get on the 
plane. Yet, despite these small 
setbacks, not one of them shied 
away from a new adventure. 
And, to a man, after each one 
landed, they flashed a huge 
smile and said, “I want to go 
again!” They were unafraid to 
try something new, something 
adventurous, and they reaped the 
rewards. 

As we at Zenobia come back 
from a summer break, we will 
have the opportunity to do new 
things, try new ways of recruit-
ment, raise funds and build 
brotherhood. As new ideas and 
programs are offered up by our 
Nobles and our Divan, let’s ap-
proach them with the energy and 
excitement that I saw in our No-
bles at they took their “Dream 

Continued on page 10 

I will begin by stating that 
following in the footsteps of 
Dick Fries is a daunting task. He 
has served with distinction and 
honor, and his accolades are end-
less. His election as Recorder 
Emeritus is well deserved. I have 
learned a great deal in a short 
time, but by no means have I ac-
quired all the knowledge and 
wisdom that the job entails. It is 
a big job. Please be patient; if I 
don’t know the answer, I will 
find it.  

Now on to the fall Zenobia 
season. First out of the box is 
the stated meeting on Thursday, 
September 7. Then comes two 
of three of our major fund-rais-
ing events. The next big event 
is the Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza, Saturday, October 7. We 
need your help in selling 
tickets.  

The annual Circus kick-off 
will be held Wednesday, Sep-
tember 20. Please plan to attend 
this very important meeting. We 
must sell Circus book ads to 
make our Circus profitable. It 
takes a great deal of organization 
and planning to attain the high 
level of success our Circus de-
serves. We need you to help us 
with that to make this the best 
Circus ever.  

Best regards to all,  
John Mann

E 
P 
O 
R 
T

RECORDER’S

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 
Note The Date Change 

Thursday, September 7 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

Ladies and Gentlemen, boys and girls, 
children of all ages...... 
It’s that time of year again that we need 
to start thinking about the Zenobia 
Shrine Circus and all of the planning  
that goes along with it.  
Our KICK OFF meeting will be: 
Wednesday, Sept. 20, at Zenobia Shrine. 
We will have pizza at 6:30 p.m.  
with our meeting starting at 7 p.m. 
If you have any questions, please contact  
Boyd Durain, Circus Director,  
at 419­957­8404 or 
boydedurain@yahoo.com



Page 10                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         September 2023

ZENOBIA HADJI 
Issued monthly except July and August 

ZENOBIA SHRINERS 
8048 Broadstone Blvd., Perrysburg, Ohio 43551-9998 

Telephone (419) 661-9200  •  Fax (419) 661-1600 
E-mail: recorder@zenobiashriners.com 

EDITOR 
Brage E. Elliott   e-mail - hadjieditor@zenobiashriners.com 
ELECTED DIVAN 
Todd Miller - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Potentate 
Doug McGee - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chief Rabban 
Kevin Ridgeway - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Assistant Rabban 
Scott Harder - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - High Priest & Prophet 
Nathan Weiker - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Oriental Guide 
David Coy, CPA - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Treasurer 
John Mann - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Recorder 
TRUSTEES 
Greg Bowlus - - - - - - - - - - - Ty Stout, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - John Fulton
V. Scott Garwood - - - - - - - - Dick Jeffrey - - - - - - Eric Anderson (Em) 
Bob Barkhimer (Em)- - - H. “Bud” Crary (Em) - - - - Jerry Crouch (Em) 
IMPERIAL SESSION REPRESENTATIVES 
Todd Miller, Potentate- - Kevin Ridgeway, AR - - - Nathan Weiker, OG 
Dennis Gable, PP - - - Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PIP (ad vitam) 
SHRINERS CHILDREN’S 
Shriners Children’s - Ohio 
    Dennis Gable, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - Secretary, Board of Governors 
    Troy Hawkins - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Board Member 
Shriners Children’s - Chicago 
    Keith Tuttle, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Board Member 
    Jerry Crouch - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Jeff Kuhn, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PIP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
Shriners Children’s - Erie 
    Charles Murphy, PP - - - - - - - - - - - Chairman, Board of Governors 
    Todd Williams - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Associate Board Member 
    C. Douglas Curry, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Wallace Powell - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Jay Stewart - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - First Ceremonial Master 
Adam Latham - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Second Ceremonial Master 
Mark Harris - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chaplain 
Ken Janicki - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Director of Units 
Howard Shirling- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Marshal 
Skip Schenk - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Captain of the Guard 
Phil Williams- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Outer Guard 
AMBASSADORS 
Charles E. Insley - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chief Ambassador 
Steve Horton - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Findlay Shrine Club 
Michael Jelinek - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Firelands Shrine Club 
Jason Pontious - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Fremont Shrine Club 
James A. Manning - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Northwest Shrine Club 
Lyle Oberhaus- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Ottawa County Shrine Club 
John Avers- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Tiffin Shrine Club 
Advertising of activities and fund raising in this publication are for Shriners ac-
tivities and not for the Shriners Children’s, unless indicated otherwise.

PETITION FOR INITIATION AND MEMBERSHIP
ZENOBIA 
SHRINE 

8048 Broadstone Blvd. 
Perrysburg, OH 43551 

419-661-9200 
 

For Office use only: 
Creation 
Number:_____________

 TO THE ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE, OFFICERS AND NOBLES OF ZENOBIA SHRINE, 
SITUATED IN NORTHWEST OHIO: 

 
I, ____________________________________________ hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good standing in 

(Please Print Your Full Name) 
_________________________ Lodge, Number__________ Located in_______________________________________ 
                                                                                                                                           (City & State) 
Which is a Lodge recognized by or in amity with the Conference of Grand Masters of North America. Furthermore, I have 
resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as required by the Bylaws of Shriners International. I respectfully 
pray that I may be made a Noble of the Mystic Shrine and become a member of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
If I be found worthy, and my request granted, I promise to conform to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of Shriners 
International and the Bylaws and Ceremonies of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
Birthplace _____________________________________________ Date of Birth ______________________________ 
 
Were you ever a DeMolay? __________ If so, what was the Chapter name and location?_________________________ 
 
Profession or Occupation______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Have you previously applied for admission to any Temple of the Order? _______Where? __________ When? ________
 
Residence Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (Street)                                                                                                                          (County) 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (City)                                                                             (State)                                       (Zip) 
 
Business Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (Street)                                                                                                                          (County) 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (City)                                                                             (State)                                       (Zip) 

Home Phone _________________________________________ 
 
Business Phone_______________________________________ 
 
Email Address________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name_______________________ Fez Size___________ 
 
Signature_____________________________ Date___________ 
 
Recommended and Vouched for on the Honor of 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 

For Office Use Only 
 

Elected on ___________ Created on ___________ 
 
$____________ Received on__________________ 
 
Balance $__________ Received on_____________ 

o M/C  o Visa  o Check  o Cash 
 

Account # _________________________________ 
 
Expiration Date _____________ Check _________ 
 

INITIATION, DUES & FEES $195.00 

CHAPLAIN’S CHAT 
Continued from page 9 

Flights.” Let’s join them in the 
joy and learning that can be ex-
perienced as we try new things 
and soar over the landscape of 
days, months and years ahead. 

Peace, 
Mark

Noble Bill Brunn and Ill. Sir Jeff Kuhn presented checks from Tiffin VFW, AmVet and K of C, to 
Shriner’s Children’s Ohio Chairman Dennis Hewatt and Ill. Sir Dennis Gable, board member, at 
July BoG meeting in Dayton, Ohio.

I hope everyone enjoyed the 
summer. I learned a new dance 
at the Potentate’s Party. I just 
told my feet, Disco here and 
Disco there. Seriously, the 
Disco Ball was a success. Just 
as many other things were. As 
you are aware, it has been a 
terrible weather year. Scorch-
ing heat in the west and south, 
including Florida. Tornadoes 
and severe wind, hail and rain 
storms. Throughout the many 
scenes on TV, I saw a video of 
the soldier doing guard duty at 
the Tomb of the Unknown Sol-
dier. I know that many of you 
were there with the Legion of 
Honor and possibly there on 
your own. All I can say is, God 
bless our troops and our coun-
try.  

Please note: Zenobia’s next 
business meeting will be on 
September 7, not the normal 
second Thursday of the month. 
The Divan attended the annual  

#8 Shrine Imperial and will be 
available to answer any ques-
tions. Sportsmen’s tickets are 
available. Great Lakes Shrine 
Association will be held in 
Evansville, Indiana, Sep-
tember 14 to 17. The next 
Friendship Night is Friday, 
October 20 (date is subject to 
change). This is a fun evening. 
Bring a potential candidate and 
your dinner is free. Cere-
monial is Saturday, November 
11.  

I spoke to Illustrious Sir 
Jack Wood recently. He said to 
say “Hi.” Ginny Storey did as 
well. Sadly, her daughter-in-
law recently passed. 

Get well wishes to Illus-
trious Sirs Douglas Curry and 
Jeff Kuhn. 
Bernie Welniak Jr., P.P., 330
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Zenobia Shrine 
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Zenobia Shrine Jeepsters were invited 
again this year with their 1948-1950 vin-
tage Jeepsters, made by Willis-Overland, 
to participate in Jeepfest Parade on Au-
gust 5. The red antique convertibles 
were part of the contingent that fur-
nished transportation to V.I.P.s. Two 
Toledo City Council members, Katie 
Moline and George Sarantou, along with 
his young grandson, were Jeepster pas-
sengers. 

This year the Jeepfest Parade was very 
organized with approximately 1,300 
motor vehicles being organized in the 
Owens Corning HQ parking lot for the 
10:00 a.m. parade. 

The crowd lined both sides of the 
parade route and enthusiastically greeted 
the Jeepsters and the Jeep vehicles. The 
weather was perfect and the event was 
televised by a local TV station. Jeepfest 
2023 was a success with over 70,000 
people attending with Jeep vehicles from 
more than 40 states. 

Zenobia Shrine Jeepsters participate in 
approximately 40 parades in support of 
24 Shrine Children’s Hospitals, where 
kids are still medically treated without 
charge.

‘BEEps’ 
 from 
 the

Members of Zenobia Shrine Jeepsters are getting ready for the 2023 Jeepfest 
Parade. Left to right: Art Patterson, Jack Green, Jon Majerowski, Howard Shirling 
and Ron Smith, Director.

Summer is about over; however, it was 
a busy one. The Potentates “Disco Party” 
on June 3 was a success. Hope that you 
were able to support Patrol member Illus-
trious Sir Todd Miller and his Lady Me-
lissa.  

The Pote’s parade in Whitehouse also 
was a success, followed by a nice after-
glow. Mud Hens and golf outing took 
place as well.  

There continues to be  euchre playing 
on Thursdays with 50-50 drawings. Larry 
Neuber came up from Florida and 
thanked Vern Basterash, Doug LeBay, 

Jeff Storey, Keith Tuttle, Todd Miller, Jim 
Schimmimg and Eugene Smith for saving 
the big pot for him. He and Sue are first 
time grandparents and celebrated their 
50th anniversary August 11. Congratula-
tions.  

Dave and Karen Kennedy also were in 
town and joined us for the Patrol Old 
Timers steak and corn roast on August 6. 
Thirty-three were in attendance, which 
included all of our officers and ladies, 
who deserve a tip of the ol’ fez for serving 
on the committee.  

Zenobia’s next meeting will be Thurs-
day, September 7, and Patrol will meet at 
Charlie’s in Maumee on Thursday, Sep-
tember 14. Bob Sickelbaugh from Florida 
was at the last one. 

Our deepest sympathies to Jeff Storey 
on the loss of his wife, Adriene. 

Bernie Welniak P.P., 33°

patrol

Patrol Ladies Luncheon – left to right: Gloria Mucci, Dorothy Welniak, Donnie 
Crary, Ruth Price, Cathy Schucert, Roni Lawrence and Mary Janicki. They meet 
at different restaurants on the third Tuesday. If you would like to join them, call 
Dorothy, 419-877-0557, or Donnie, 419-476-3519.

Save the Date
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Zenobia Shrine 2023  
all Units & Clubs with Ladies,  

Family & Friends 

Tiffin Shrine Club 
Christmas Installation Dinner Event with Fez  

Saturday, December 16, 2023 
Tiffin AmVets Dinning Hall  

1909 SR 100 Tiffin Ohio 44883 
Social 5 p.m.            Cash Bar            Dinner 6 p.m.  

AmVets Prime Rib Dinner $30 
Checks have to be received by Dec. 4, 2023 

Your Check is your reservation      NO EXCEPTIONS 
Please make your check out to Tiffin Shrine Club 

Send your check To:  
Jeff Kuhn PP 

58 Linda Lane 
Tiffin Ohio 44883 

419‐939‐3791

Ill. Sir Bernie Welniak and Lady Dorothy hosted their A-Team on July 28. This reunion marked the 
30th anniversary of the supportive group. Held at the home of Ruth Price, everyone present enjoyed 
sharing tales of Bernie and Dorothy’s fun-filled year. Pictured are: (front row, left to right) Gloria 
Mucci, Dorothy and Bernie Welniak, Ronnie Lawrence; (second row) Faye Grevis, Karen and David 
Kennedy, Dennis and Joan Gable, and Ruth Price.

The Divan and Zenobia ladies enjoyed the Imperial First Lady’s luncheon in  
Charlotte.

JOURNEYS OF HEALING

Four-year-old Everett was born with a cleft lip and had an 
initial appointment at a different hospital. But his mom said 
something “didn’t feel right,” so she sought another opinion 
at Shriners Children’s. Everett has been a patient of Dr. Chris 
Gordon ever since!

Cleft lip repair at Shriners Children’s is done by our trained 
pediatric surgeons. Other members of a child’s care team, 
such as speech therapists, audiologists, dentists and dental 
radiologists, know how to care for any related needs and 
concerns with a child’s teeth or hearing, and families work 
with them as needed, to help every child born with cleft lip 
reach their full potential.

Patients are all smiles after receiving 
cleft lip care at Shriners Childen’s Ohio

We’re here to provide the most AMAZING CARE anywhere 
for every child with burn and plastic surgery needs!

One Children’s Plaza – 2 West 
Dayton, OH 45404

SHRINERSOHIO.ORG   

2211 N. Oak Park Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60707
SHRINERSCHICAGO.ORG
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The Ladies of Dendarah Court at Jeep Fest. (OK, full disclosure, it is my wife’s Jeep and it received 
EIGHT ducks that day.)

What a fun parade season we 
have been having. Now, keeping 
enough cars running, that is a 
challenge, but a good one with 
more drivers participating.  In-
terested? There is always a way 
to add another, so talk to a 
Lancer and climb in! 

You can be a Lancer through 
several options. First, as a driver, 

you can proudly beam from the 
crowd’s reception. Second, as a 
social member, where you can 
support the unit, know the 
members and enjoy some fun 
“off-the-road” times. Third, join 
us as a tech, a key position 
which keeps us rolling. Each op-
tion can stand alone, but all 
overlap in various ways. Each 
position permits participation at 
all Lancer events. 

We have many more parade 
options coming up this fall, so 
now is a good time to join this 
iconic unit. Reach out to any 
Lancer.

 

Lancers
The Lancers in formation at the Potentate’s Parade at the Cherry Festival in Whitehouse on June 10.



Aviation–have you always 
had some curiosity about it? 
Want to get some answers and 
learn even more? The Zenobia 
Pilots are holding some fascinat-
ing meetings! Experiences have 
included using a flight simulator, 
inflating a hot air balloon, seeing 
the historic Ford Tri-Motor or 
hearing about traveling the At-

lantic in a single engine plane! 
The activities vary for each 
monthly meeting.  

In August, the unit arranged a 
visit at the FAI housed at Toledo 
Express. Available to tour were 
many planes built to defend the 
USA, including an exclusive B-
29 and a B-24! Zenobia’s own 
Brad MacDonald shared the suc-
cess of his Federal Aerospace 
Institute, a future aviation 
leader’s training school.  

These events have been ar-
ranged under the direction of the 
Pilot Unit’s own pilot, historian 
and restorer, Bill Hirzel. Contact 

Bill or Jeff Hamons and get on 
the email list to attend these fan-
tastic educational events.

Page 14                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         September 2023

2211 N. Oak Park Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60707
SHRINERSCHICAGO.ORG

One Children’s Plaza – 2 West 
Dayton, OH 45404

SHRINERSOHIO.ORG   

A DESIRE TO GIVE BACK!

Hallie was born with unilateral complete cleft lip and palate, in 
which a baby’s lip does not form properly.

Hallie and her family say the care at Shriners Children’s Chicago 
has surpassed all their expectations. After her 昀rst surgery, Hallie 
received an American Girl doll. This is just one of the many toys 
Hallie would receive after a visit or surgery. 

Hallie received several toys after a couple of procedures and 
asked her parents where the toys came from. Her parents, Travis 
and Katie, said, “Well people donate them.” Hallie decided she 
wanted to pay it forward and give back to the place that has 
given so much to her.

Hallie is one of many patients who has decided to donate toys 
and other items for future patients at the Chicago hospital.

Hallie donates toys similar to items she 
received at Shriners Children’s Chicago

We’re here to provide the most AMAZING CARE anywhere 
for every child with orthopedic needs! 

Fundraising for Shriners Children’s in Champaign County, 
located in West Central Ohio, is truly a labor of love. 
Emphasis on “labor.”

Every week since 1984, nobles with the Champaign County 
Shrine Club have collected between 1,000 and 2,000 
pounds of aluminum cans. Depending on the price of 
aluminum, the can collection generates $20,000 to $30,000
per year. Most of that is donated to Shriners Children’s Ohio.

To date, the can collection has brought in more than 
$900,000 for Shiners Children’s. The Shriners are quick to 
give credit to the local businesses.

Can-do spirit raises nearly $1 million 
to support Shriners Children’s Ohio

We’re here to provide the most AMAZING CARE anywhere 
for every child with burn and plastic surgery needs!

 

Zenobia 
pilots

A pilots view from inside the B-29. Photo taken from one of the 
turrets looking towards the front. Rocky is facing the back of the 
plane and not in the pilot seat.

Pilot Unit President Bill Hirzel explains the interesting history around the Navy built plane and its 
many transitions. This bi-plane is just one of several that have been restored by Bill.

Greetings from the Zenobia 
Campers! 

Summer is drawing to a close 
and most Shrine activities are 
starting to fire up! As for the 
Campers, we have been active 
all summer long! Starting with 
June 8 to 11, we camped at 
Camp Perry’s Campground. And 
while there we headed to Kelly’s 
Island for a day of sightseeing 
and just plain fun touring the is-
land on the golf carts! Yes, we 
did eat overlooking the lake! 
While camping, we did visit 
Jolly Rogers for a good fish 
meal. We also enjoyed one of 
our famous pot lucks! And, of 
course, campfires! Thank you 
John and Brenda! 

July 13 to 16, it was off to 
Vanlue with Lyle and Janet. 
Their theme was Christmas in 
July! They had all the supplies 
for us to paint our own Christ-
mas tree! Friday night was 
dinner at the Dark Horse, fol-
lowed by dessert at Dietsch’s. 
They also provided a full course 
Christmas dinner – turkey with 

all the trimmings! Thank you 
Lyle and Janet! 

On August 10 to 13, we as-
sembled at Vacationland Trav-
elers RV Park (private 
campground). The evening of ar-
rival we were off to Casa Mexi-
cana restaurant. The next 
morning (early) those who 
wanted were off on a fishing 
charter! Later, after the fishing 
trip, we traveled to Berardi’s res-
taurant for supper. On Saturday 
it was breakfast at Cold Creek 
Cafe. That evening was the pot 
luck!  

Note, at all camp outs, the last 
day is morning sweets and cof-
fee and depart. 

Next up, Rod and Ellen are 
taking us to Camp Sandusky 
(east of Castalia) on September 
13 to 16. Their agenda is in the 
planning phase right now.  

Ellen and I hope everyone 
had a safe and enjoyable 
summer!  

Until next month, keep the 
CAMPFIRES BURNING!! 

Rod

 ZEnOBia CaMpERs
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HOWDY TA ALL MY CUZ-
ZINS – and you Flatlanders out 
there! 

Welcome back! We’ve 
missed y’all! While some of 
y’all been a relaxin and enjoyin 
yer time off – we Hillbillys been 
keepin perty busy! Yep – Parade 
Season!!  

I’ll start with July. On the 1st 
– it was Woodville. On the 15th 
– we had two – Delta and Bliss-
field! When we have two – we 
split up – the old truck goes one 
way and the Hillbilly taxi goes 
the other. The motorized out-
house goes to wherever it is 
needed the most! On the 16th it 
was to the little town of Castalia. 
I really enjoy that one – and we 

won the trophy for best adult 
novelty! The 21st it was Arling-
ton – and we wrapped up July 
with Vanlue! Then came August 
– we started the month with two 
again – Carey and Fayette on the 
5th. When we split up – it’s not 
as much fun – but we “Get-er-
Done!!” The 12th brought on 
Swanton – and on the 19th we 
had Pemberville – and that’s as 
far as I can go in this reporting! 

Coming up in September 
brings us Clyde on the 17th and 
Waterville on the 23rd.  

Yes, we have been keeping 
busy showing the public that 
being a Shriner can be a lot of 
fun! 

Our first meeting/get together 
will be happening on Friday, 
September 1, at Charlie’s Tav-
erna, Maumee. Come on out to 
check us out! We order from the 
menu at 5:00 p.m.! Remember – 
IF YOU AIN’T A HILLBILLY – 
YA OTTO BE! 

Until next month – HONOR 
THE COB! 

Old Guy 
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2023 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                 Phone No.                   Meets 
CAMPERS                                           John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
EVZONES                                           Ron Przybylski                            419-539-7753                     2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     3rd Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Eric Erickson                               419-349-2972                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           Leroy Williams                            419-346-2189                     TBA 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          John McEntee                             419-674-7838                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-351-9823                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Friday at 6:30 p.m. 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           John Hayes                              419-788-3496                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-707-1962                   Meetings TBD 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

Today. Tomorrow. Together.

8883 Browning Dr. 
Waterville, Ohio

bmcohio.org

Assisted and Independent Living • Memory Support
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LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 
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419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
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Nobles, you are required to get the Poten-
tate’s permission to participate in a parade. 
The Temple’s insurance does not cover you 
or your Unit or Club if you have not re-
ceived permission from the Potentate to par-
ticipate in a parade. You need to submit your 
request to the Temple or email a request to 
the Potentate or Temple. You can not get 
permission after the parade date.

2023 PARADE SEASONFremont 
shrine Club

Summer is drawing to a close 
and the fall events are underway. 
As things change, the Fremont 
Shrine Club has met each month, 
setting activities for the future. 
The August event was a 
family/lodges potluck with ac-
tivities for adults and kids. Our 
next family/friendship event will 
be Thursday, October 19. 

“Just Nobles” meetings are 
held every other month, with the 
next one on Thursday, Sep-
tember 21. Meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m., in the Monticello 
Lodge. All Nobles are welcome 
to all events.  

October will be our final 
meeting of 2023, so plan on at-
tending.

 

hillbilly 
notes


